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President Chen to depart for South Pacific visit
TAIPEI, April 28 – President Chen Shui-bian will depart for a three-nation South Pacific state visit on May 1, the Presidential Office announced. 
The five-day diplomatic tour will take Chen to three of the Republic of China’s allies in the region – the Marshall Islands, Kiribati and Tuvalu via the U.S. territory of Guam, Presidential Office Deputy Secretary-General James Huang said. 

This will be Chen’s third overseas trip so far this year. In January, he visited the ROC’s two other Pacific allies – the Solomon Islands and Palau, Earlier this month, he made a trip to the Vatican to attend former Pope John Paul II’s funeral. 
During his visits, Huang said, President Chen will sign joint communiques with his counterparts of the three nations and deliver speeches at the parliaments of the Marshall Islands and Kiribati. 
At the invitation of Marshall Islands President Kessai Note, Huang said, the ROC Navy has dispatched two Lafayette-class frigates to take part in the Pacific island nation’s May 1-2 National Day celebrations. 
